
Bond Hill Community Council
Virtual Meeting April 7, 2022

Meeting called to Order at 7:01, with a Moment of Silence

● Community Updates

Police Department

Fire Department (absent)

Recreation Center: Michelle requested that The Bond Hill Community
Council consider a donation to the Bond Hill Recreation Center to buy
weights and bands more useable for seniors   who use the center.
According to Michelle BHR has received used equipment from other
centers and these items are not longer appropriate for use.  The BHCC
requested that Michelle bring back a budget from the City of what they are
willing to pay.  The Bond Hill Recreation Center is requesting 1000 to 2000
thousand dollars from the BHCC to supplement what the city will provide.
The Bond Hill Council will make decision on the amount once a budget is
received and reviewed.

● Community Announcements
○ Bethany House Update-Susan Schiller
○ Great Parks Nature Center-Conner Cunningham

● Guest Speakers

○ Richell Howard-Smith for Judge
○ Rosalind Fultz-Office of Congressman Steve Chabot
○ Sara Miller-Free Store Food Bank
○ Melanie Allen-CAA
○ Jori Ann Cotton-Queens Village



· Community Business Meeting (Reviewed voting procedures for zoom)

Note for correction of minutes Connor Cunningham should be listed with Great
Parks not Port Authority per

Deborah Robb.  That correction was made and the minutes were accepted:
Motioned by Susan Schiller and second by Dorothy Brundidge.

· Financial Report Presented  by Treasurer and approved: Motioned by
Deborah Robb and seconded Andreya Williams

· Agenda Items:  Discussion on future meeting models: in-person and/or
continued virtual?  There was much discuss on either side.  Motion was
made to explore possibility for Hybrid model that would allow for in-person
and virtual BHCC meetings. Report on back in next month’s meeting.

· Committee Reports:

Safety: status unchanged
Membership: status unchanged
Communication: status unchanged
Beautification:  planning flower panting and clean-up in May
Youth: having sessions for girls who code: planning baseball tournament with
Roselawn:  working with Woodward and Bond Hill Elementary to provide tutoring
and working with both schools mentioned to access how BHCC can be a better
partner.

Motion made to Adjourn meeting


